Minutes of Board Meeting

January 10, 2018

MEETING OF THE

MONTPELIER ROXBURY SCHOOL DISTRICT
January 10, 2018
MINUTES

Minutes Approved:  
Present

Board:
Bridget Asay, Becky Bowen, Michele Braun, Lisa Frost, Steve Hingtgen, Tina Muncy, Jim Murphy, Peter Sterling, Ryan Zajac
Administration:
Superintendent Brian Ricca, Principals Ben Brownell and Mike McRaith, Facilities Director Thom Wood, Business Manager Grant Geisler
Student:
Omeed Fallahi

Public:
Emma Bay-Hansen, Laurie Gossens, Ron Merkin, Nicholas Nicolet, Nancy Reid, Nathan Suter, and others
1. Call to Order  The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.  Ms. Muncy requested a future formal discussion in regard to student representation on the board.  
2. Public Comments  None.
3. Approval of Minutes of December 20, 2017  Mrs. Braun moved, seconded by Ms. Asay, to approve the minutes of the December 20, 2017 meeting.  Mr. Zajac requested that Principal Brownell’s name be corrected.  Mrs. Braun moved, seconded by Mr. Zajac, to approve the minutes as corrected.  Motion carried unanimously, Mr. Sterling absent.  
4. Approval of Winooski Valley & Statewide Choice of Public High School Collaborative Mrs. Braun moved, seconded by Ms. Asay, to accept the superintendent’s recommendation to join the Winooski Valley and Statewide Choice of Public High School Collaborative for the 2018-2019 school year.  Motion carried unanimously, Mr. Sterling absent.  
5. Discuss FY19 Budget  Superintendent Ricca read a statement summarizing the work of the proposed FY19 budget.  Business Manager Geisler detailed budget changes since the December 20, 2017 meeting.  Mr. Geisler confirmed that capital plan money and first year bond interest are included in the general fund budget for FY19.  
Montpelier resident Emma Bay-Hansen reiterated the importance of including Main Street Middle School in the bond to make it more palatable to the voters.  Nick Nicolet inquired as to the iRead program, a line item for stress inoculation costs, and annual playground upkeep costs.  
Director of Facilities Thom Wood and Jim Hemmelgarn from Black River Design provided an overview of the strategic objectives for the MHS locker room/gym renovation bond project.  Principal McRaith spoke to the academic goals for the project.  Mr. Hingtgen cited the need to package and label the project differently, as well as the need to make a planning commitment to the middle school.  
There was discussion in regard to the viability of including some of the capital projects in the bond.  Following discussion, there were no directives to the administration for changes to the proposed FY19 operating budget.  With regard to the bond, Ms. Asay moved, seconded by Ms. Bowen, that the administration reduce the bond to a total of $4,900,000.  Mr. Hingtgen requested details at the next meeting as to where the reductions came from.  Ms. Muncy requested opinions about whether the reductions would affect quality of work being performed.  Motion carried unanimously.  
6. Adjournment  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:08 p.m.  
Heather Michaud 
Recorder 
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